Michael was exactly what we needed. We are a nonprofit member organization with about 200 members. Our website had become outdated and difficult to maintain, so we hired Michael to rebuild the website on a more maintenance-friendly platform. In the process we also had him make some updates to the content and format. Once it was done, he provided training on how to maintain the website and he has provided ongoing support via email when we have questions.

In addition to being skilled at the technical aspects of web building, Michael is also very good at understanding those of us who do not speak the language of web pages. I remember meeting him for the first time and being impressed that he seemed to be able to understand the questions we were asking even though we weren't using the right terminology. He was then thoughtful and clear in his responses. It was a good example of how he would continue to communicate with us throughout the process.

Cathy Dummer, Website Committee Chair
Washington County Small Woodlands Association
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As President of our organization, I was not involved in the initial process of setting up the new website.  A committee of three Board Members did this and were pleased all along with Michael’s ability to stay within budget and timeline.  Michael also produced a Basic WordPress Manuel specific to our organization and has made himself available to answer our questions after the website was up and running.  We would certainly recommend website designer Michael Morgan.
Bonnie Shumaker, President
Washington County Small Woodlands Association
